
 
 

TRAILS AT CROWFOOT COMMUNITY 
2024 Pool Access Registration 

 

 

 
Dear Homeowners and Residents:                   
 
Welcome to the 2024 pool season!  The pool will open for the season on Saturday, May 25th and is available for 
use by all homeowners and residents of the Trails at Crowfoot community, and any other authorized users, subject 
to submission of all applicable registration forms.   
 
We are excited to announce that the pool will have a new and improved access system this season!  Both mobile 
passes (via smartphone app) and new access cards will now be utilized for gaining access to the pool, so throw 
away your old pool keys!  
 
We are also excited to announce that the pool will have an extended season again this year, remaining open until 
September 15th!  We hope everyone enjoys some extra pool time!  
 
District representatives will be onsite at the pool parking lot for pool access registration and to distribute the new 
access cards on Saturday, May 4th from 11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. (at the May the Fourth Be With You & Cinco de 
Mayo Event) and on Wednesday, May 8th from 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.  Please see below for additional information.   
 
Mobile Passes: Each mobile pass is user specific and can be assigned to only one mobile device. Instructions and 
a link to the Brivo Mobile Pass app will be sent electronically; the app must be downloaded directly onto the 
specific user’s smartphone. The Brivo Mobile Pass can be utilized to gain access to the pool; no additional access 
card will be necessary.  Each household will be provided with up to two (2) mobile pass accounts at no charge.  
Any additional mobile pass(es) will only be issued upon payment of the applicable fee of $10 per pass. 
 
Access Cards: Each household will also be provided, upon request, with up to two (2) physical access cards at 
no charge.  Any additional access card(s) will only be issued upon payment of the applicable fee of $10 per card. 
 
Residents with prior pool access and old pool keys: All residents who previously obtained pool keys will 
automatically be provided with one mobile pass account by May 3rd, which will be sent electronically to the first 
email address listed on the Recreation Amenities Use Form that was submitted during your initial registration.  If 
your household would like to receive a secondary mobile pass account, or if you prefer that an alternate email 
address be utilized for the first mobile pass account, please send a request with the requested email address(es) to 
TrailsAtCrowfootMD@wbapc.com. In order to obtain a mobile pass, the user must be listed on the Recreation 
Amenities Use Form.   In order to obtain access cards, you may attend one of the onsite registration events, where 
physical cards will be handed out onsite, or you may request that your cards be mailed by sending a request to 
TrailsAtCrowfootMD@wbapc.com. Please make sure to reference your name and property address on any 
emailed requests!  
 
PLEASE NOTE: All residents who already have pool access will also be required to sign an updated No Lifeguard 
Waiver in order to access the pool during hours when lifeguards are not present, which will include the early 
morning adult lap swim hours (7-9am), 10am-4pm Monday through Friday from August 7 – September 2, and all 
operational hours during the “extended pool season” (September 3 through September 15).  Please ensure all 
Users and all Additional Authorized Users sign the new No Lifeguard Waiver.  This waiver is available on the 
District’s website (https://trailsatcrowfootmetrodistrict.com/) and will be available at both registration events!   
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Residents who have not yet completed pool access registration: In order to gain access to the pool, the property 
owner or resident of each residence must complete, sign, and return a Recreation Amenities Use Form, two (2) 
Waivers (a Facilities Waiver & a No Lifeguard Waiver), and a Pool Access Request Form.  Upon completion of 
the required forms, up to two (2) mobile pass accounts and up to two (2) access cards will be issued to each 
household at no charge.  Copies of the forms and additional information are available on the District’s website: 
https://trailsatcrowfootmetrodistrict.com/.   
 
If you are not the property owner, you will be required to provide proof of residency.  Acceptable forms of proof 
of residency include, but are not limited to, a valid Colorado driver’s license or identification issued by the 
Colorado Department of Motor Vehicles showing an address within the District, or a lease or utility bill for any 
such property. 
 
If you are unable to attend either of the registration events, all applicable forms must be submitted via email or 
mail to one of the addresses below.  Once your forms have been received and verified for accuracy and 
completion, your mobile pass accounts will be issued electronically and any requested access cards will be mailed 
to the property address. 
 
Via email:   TrailsAtCrowfootMD@wbapc.com 
OR 
Via mail: Trails at Crowfoot Metropolitan District No. 3 
  2154 E. Commons Avenue, Suite 2000 
  Centennial, CO 80122   
 
Failure to complete the required pool access registration forms will prevent you from gaining access to the pool.   
 
ONSITE REGISTRATION EVENT DETAILS:  
 
Dates & Times: 
Saturday, May 4, 2024 
11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 
(May the Fourth Be With You & Cinco de Mayo Event) 
 
AND 
 
Wednesday, May 8, 2024 
5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 
 
Location:  
Trails at Crowfoot Community Pool 
14090 Alpine Phlox Street 
 
 
For any questions related to the pool or pool access registration, please email TrailsAtCrowfootMD@wbapc.com 
or call (303) 858-1800.   
 
We hope to see everyone at one of the registration events!  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ashley B. Frisbie 
District Manager 
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